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222 Röbelen to Sander





Davao, 14th November 1884

Dear Mr. Sander,

I have been in Davao for the last 4 weeks and already have a good quantity of V. sanderiana. Today I sent for Aerides lawrenceae, which I expect to get here within 5 – 6 weeks. Some Aerides are in flower here. In a few days I shall go after Ph. sanderianum, I was unable to go earlier due to lack of transport. With today’s mail, I have written off for $400 for the month of November, so that I don’t have to call off another $300 in January. $400 per month is a damned small sum of money, firstly one only gets $392 in manila, then $25 for me and $12 for my boy etc. I shall have to get by as well as I can. 

Mid January I shall be in Manila from where I shall despatch a consignment of Vanda and Aerides etc. But I shall hold back the best plants for cultivation. For this I shall need rods to make into baskets for the plants. I have already planted up 200 very beautiful plants.

I hope you sent the £20 to my parents in Friedrichshafen as I asked you in my last letter.

I enclose a voucher for the renewal of my subscription to the Gardeners’ Chronicle. Please arrange for the subscription straight away and charge it to my account.

With kind regards,

C. Roebelen

N.B. I have received a letter from Kienast that I don’t know what to do with. He tells me I owe him money, yet of the plants he is supposed to have sent me there is no trace. I have the list in Manila, otherwise I would have sent it to you.

But no letter from you yet.

I have subscribed to Linden’s Journal and l’Orchidophile. [the rest is illegible].
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